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OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION


SECRETARY’S REPORT

June 19, 2007

Chair:
The meeting was called to order by Mike Parenteau, President, at 9:00 p.m. 

Attending:
Mike Parenteau, Ward Wallner, Tom Goltz, Paul Sperl, Ron Torfin, Jeff Young, Bob Usset, Gary Fena, Don Myhre, and Tim Murphy
Open Forum:

None-
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for the month of May, 2007 meeting were submitted by Tim Murphy for board review and approval.




Motion to approve minutes was made by Paul Sperl



Seconded by Bob Usset 




Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:
Account balances and summary of activity for the period ended June 19, 2007 were submitted by Tom Goltz for board review and approval.




Motion to approve was made by Don Myhre 




Seconded by Bob Usset



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Director’s Reports:
Senior House League Director:  
Paul Sperl reported that the mid-season tournament took place over the last weekend and he believes it was a success.  14 teams participated this year. .

House Fastpitch Director:  Jeff Young reported that 50 girls attended the pitching clinic held in May.  He is preparing for the “Under the Lights” night.  Jeff stated that he will not be seeking re-election to the board when his term expires in the Fall.  

Senior Traveling Baseball Director: Ron Torfin stated that OMGAA has 10 Gopher State 16-19 year old Rec. teams.  A discussion was held about having an OMGAA –only league for this program.  It would be possible, but this number may be a high point and OMGAA would not want to have to be re-admitted to the Gopher State program.
Traveling Fastpitch Director- Bob Usset presented the documentation for the “Summer in the Grove” Fastpitch tournament.  A discussion was held about the use of the proceeds of the tournament for those teams not attending an out of town tournament.  It was suggested that those players should be offered free or reduced rate registration for Fall Ball or other future OMGAA registrations.  
Fundraising Director:  Gary Fena reported on the results of the golf tournament and silent auction.  The net total raised was $2,083.  We learned a lot on how to run these types of events and next year should be bigger and better. 

Vice President:
Ward Wallner reported that Twins Night ticket sales were about 300 lower than last year.  There were no obvious explanations for the decrease is sales this year.  The event netted about $1088 for the Scholarship program.
Unfinished Business:
None

New Business:

Debit Cards- Tom Goltz will meet with our bankers at Wells Fargo to determine the best way to handle portable, electronic payments that will not allow the bank account to be overdrawn.  Jeff Young suggested that Tom review Purchasing Cards with the bank whereby a set limit is attached to each card and all transactions can be reviewed by the Treasurer.  
Maple Grove Park & Rec will be installing field equipment boxes at various fields.  This should help improve the field maintenance.

Bob Brown Golf Tournament-  Tom Goltz requested that OMGAA sponsor a hole at the Bob Brown Memorial Golf Tournament as in the past.  The cost will be $300.




Motion to approve was made by Tom Goltz 




Seconded by Don Myhre



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Adjournment



Motion to adjourn was made by Paul Sperl


Seconded by Bob Usset 



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 9:55 pm.

Submitted by,

Tim Murphy, OMGAA Secretary

Minutes are not considered official until approved by the Board at the next meeting.

Future Meetings:

	July 17, 2007
	9:00 pm

	August 21, 2007
	7:00 pm

	September 18, 2007
	7:00 pm

	October 16, 2007
	7:00 pm


All meetings at the Maple Grove Community Center
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